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              DIARY DATES                        Principal Pen  
 

 

Attached to this week’s newsletter is the updated Parent Complaints Policy that was 

ratified by School Council last week. 

 

If you have a complaint please go through the correct process. A minority of parents 

have gone straight to the Education Department to make a complaint and the 

teachers and the leadership of the school have not been aware of any issues. The 

Department, once they receive these complaints, contact the school. It’s difficult to 

let the Department know how we have solved an issue if we don’t know about it in 

the first place. We are always willing to listen and work through any perceived 

problems at the school level, you just need to contact us.  

 

Other policies ratified by School Council this month can be found on our school’s 

website. Updated policies include the Anaphylaxis Policy, Epilepsy Policy, STEM 

Policy, Sustainability Policy, Transition Policy and Incursion Policy.  

 

Our Student Dress Code Policy is also up for review this year. This is attached to the 

newsletter. If you have any suggested changes for this policy can you please email 

them to the school before the end of term. All suggested changes will be discussed 

at the School Council meeting on the 14th July.   

 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge 

226 (59%) of students have now completed the challenge. YAY!! 9773 books have 

been read.  
 

It would be wonderful to have all students complete the Challenge again this year. 

This would mean that as a school we would have completed the Reading Challenge 

5 years in a row.  
 

Congratulations to those who have completed the Challenge and to everyone for 

supporting this initiative.  

 

Next Term 

Next term the gates will be open in the morning from 8.45am to 9.00am for drop offs.  After school pick ups will be the 

same as it is now until further notice. 

 
Connie vanderVoort    

Principal. 

 

School Council President Report 

Hi everyone, 

I hope you have all enjoyed handing back the learning to the experts and I am sure you all stand with me to send a massive 

thank you to our awesome school and teaching staff who have helped us through this very unique time and done a 

fantastic job in the process. 
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Please note: NO CANTEEN 

UNTIL NEXT TERM 

 

Friday, 26th June 

End of Term 2 

2.30pm finish 

 

Monday, 13th July 

Start of Term 3 

 

Tuesday, 14th July 

School Council Meeting 

5.30pm 

 

Friday, 17th July 

Canteen is available 

 

Monday, 17th August 

Breakfast Club – starts 

Shared area of Senior Building 

8.25 to 8.45am 

 

Wednesday, 19th August 

Breakfast Club 

 

Friday, 21st August 

Breakfast Club 
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In the meantime you will all have received documentation from the school regarding updating your personal information. 

Please make sure you select the correct category for your current employment, as this is really important for the school 

funding next year. For example, there is less funding provided for students with parents in category A and more for 

category D.....so please read each section carefully and select accurately. 

 

We have so many exciting things to look forward to for the remainder of the year and I hope all of your kids have settled 

back into school with joy and excitement.  In particular School Council are pleased to support the breakfast club initiative 

organised by Shelley Wylie and due to commence next term.  It is funded by the Department of Education and a big thanks 

to Connie for applying for it way back in Term 1.  Connie, Ben and Shelley have worked hard this term to set it up ready 

for next term, purchasing everything needed including cutlery, a microwave and small fridge.  All food is donated by 

Foodbank and Shelley is organising the ordering and rostering to run this program.  Once things settle and parents are 

allowed back on school grounds, there will be an opportunity for your involvement to volunteer to help run this program. 

 

If anyone ever has anything they would like us to raise on their behalf at School Council meetings, that is within the scope 

of School Council, please contact myself or any other member of council.  You can email me via cathy@maherfamily.id.au 

or call me direct on 0414 636 959. 

 

Cathy Maher,  

School Council President on behalf of School Council 

 

Lost Property 

Reminder to please name all items of uniform and belongings such as lunch boxes and drink bottles as it allows us to 

return the items promptly. 
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Experience the magic of OSHC at home with a recipe the whole family can make! 

 


